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25 January 2016
Mr James Christian PSM
Group Manager
Disability, Employment and Carers Group
Department of Social Services
PO Box 7576
Canberra Business Centre ACT 2610
Dear Mr Christian,
Business Services Wage Assessment Tool - Application for Exemption
I refer to your letter of 11 January 2016 in relation to the above application for an exemption from the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 for the period 30 April 2015 to 17 December 2015, the Interim Application. 
Upon consideration of the information provided in that letter, the Commission is of the view that the Commonwealth does not have authority to make the application on behalf of ADEs. As a result, as it stands, the sole applicant for the Interim Application is the Commonwealth. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]This matter is drawn to your attention as the NDS and its members may be under the impression the ADEs are applicants to the Interim Application. For this reason I have also copied this letter to the National Disability Services, the peak body for ADEs.
Yours sincerely,
Michelle Lindley
Deputy Director
Legal
T 02 9284 9679
E michelle.lindley@humanrights.gov.au
F 02 9284 9787

Mr Paul Musso
Policy Adviser
National Disability Services
33 Thesiger Court
Deakin ACT 2600
By email: paul.musso@nds.org.au
	
Australian
Human Rights
Commission
ABN 47 996 232 602
	
Level 3 
175 Pitt Street
Sydney NSW 2000
	
GPO Box 5218
Sydney NSW 2001
	
General enquiries
Complaints infoline
TTY
www.humanrights.gov.au
	
1300 369 711
1300 656 419
1800 620 241



2
image1.png
Australian

‘g, Human Rights
4

Commission




